Evergreen P. A. C. ATV Club Minutes May 4, 2023 @ Marks Bar in McGregor
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Co-president Roger Yotter. 
In attendance were Rob Alberts, Gary and Lu Allison, Steve Diehl, Jim and Maureen Gassert, Fred Neumann, Al and Carmen Rinta, Franklin and Darlene Turnock, Kevin Turnock and Jean Rian, Deb and Roger Yotter
Deb Yotter moved to accept the minutes of the April 6, 2023, meeting as read.  Steve Diehl seconded the motion and it carried. 
Steve Diehl moved to accept the treasurers report with a balance of $40,813.31 as of April 30th.  Fred Neumann seconded the motion and it carried.
Franklin Turnock reported on the Selfie Stations. We need to provide a location, County where it will be placed, club logo, an email where selfie pictures will be sent, and a proper name of the ATV Trail where the Selfie Station will be located.  MN ATV Riders will provide 50% of the installation cost.  Jim Gassert moved to have the Bridge at Kettle River as our spot.  He will check with Pine County snowmobile club to make sure they are not using it as theirs.  
In the absence of Cindy Knauff as a board member, Deb Yotter moved to have Lu Allison fill her term.  Franklin Turnock seconded the motion and it carried.  
Franklin Turnock moved to have one regular porta potty installed at the Moose Lake Depot by Paul’s Portables.  The cost is higher, but we are reimbursed from the grant for part of it.  Jim Gassert seconded the motion and it carried.
New Carlton/Pine Maps are available.  Changes were made so they are up to date.
3” X 3” stickers are being printed to hand out to youth. 
Kelly from Tamarack Sno-Flyers Club is working on a date for certified ATV/Snowmobile training in Tamarack.
Youth Training will be Saturday, May 6th at Willow River, May 13th at Palisade, and May 20th at Salo Town Hall in Lawler.  Trainers will need to be there around 8:00 AM to set up.  
Gary Allison moved to give each youth $10.00 to pay for their certificates to the State of MN after completing the course.  Steve Diehl seconded the motion and it carried.
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Raffle tickets are available.  Gary Allison kindly made holders for the tickets and Tracie and Kristina Blackowiak did the printing on each holder.  They look great!
The new paper flyer is now available with information on each club in the North Woods Alliance.
The Alliance information flyer is available now also.  The information flyer and newspaper flyer are both paid for from a grant from Aitkin County Tourism.
Jim Gassert reported the Soo Pits project has been completed by Eric Lund.  Jason Williams started his part yesterday.  Roger Daoust has been in contact with the two contractors doing the trail grading.  From highway 23 to the Wisconsin border the trail is in poor condition.  Gary Allison reported the trail from Carlton County to Moose Lake is in good condition except for needing a couple culverts.  Greg Bernu, Carlton County Land Commissioner is aware of the problem.  
A committee to set up the Fall Ride will need to be set up at our June meeting.
Fred Neumann noted Rita’s Rock needs work as it looks weathered.  
Fred Neumann moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM. Jim Gassert seconded the motion, and it carried.
Darlene Turnock, Secretary/Treasurer

June 1st meeting will be at the Squirrel Cage in Willow River
July 6th meeting will be at the Craft House North of McGregor 
